## TDM EVALUATION GROUP

## Meeting Notes Tuesday, February 17, 2004

#### 1. Introductions

Meeting participants introduced themselves (see attached attendance sheet).

#### 2. Updated Evaluation Methodology Framework Document

Lori Diggins with LDA Consulting handed out an updated summary of the TERM Analysis Evaluation Framework Methodology. A draft report was included in the original mailout packet to the group.

Ms. Diggins discussed the overall objective of the evaluation and gave a summary of changes to the methodology. She reviewed the data collection tools and tracking systems and then reviewed the methodology that would be used for the regional Mass Marketing TERM. Ms. Diggins then discussed the data needs for the overall evaluation methodology.

Charlene Robey asked how the rest of the marketing would be handled in terms of the analysis (i.e. how would we account for marketing for the Wilson Bridge, HOV lanes, etc). Nicholas Ramfos responded that we may take an overall regional credit and then at some point back-out the credit for the Commuter Connections Mass Marketing portion.

Mr. Ramfos then reviewed the substantive changes that were made to the document.

### 3. FY04 Placement Rate Survey Final Results and Draft Report

Ms. Diggins distributed the preliminary survey results for the FY04 Placement Rate report. Mr. Ramfos stated to the group that if there were any substantive edits to the report that they needed to be received by the following Friday. The final report would go to the Commuter Connections Subcommittee in March for their review and approval for release.

### 4. Status Report on the 2004 State of the Commute Survey

The 2004 State of the Commute survey instrument was distributed by Ms. Diggins to the group. She stated that this was the final survey with everyone's edits and included changes from the pre-test. Ms. Diggins then reviewed the advertising sections of the survey that pertained to the Mass Marketing TERM analysis.

# Commuter Connections TDM Evaluation Group Meeting Sign-in Sheet

# Tuesday, February 17, 2004

(Please put a ✓ beside your name, or add it using the space provided on the last page.)

<sup>\*\*</sup> COG Staff Contact

NAME		ORGANIZATION/AFFILIATION	CONTACT NUMBER
	Sandra Brecher	Montgomery County Commuter Services	301-565-5701
	Lora Byala	WMATA	202-962-1749
	Dorothy Cousineau	Fairfax County	703-324-1109
	Rick Clawson	DRPT	804-786-7858
X	Lori Diggins	LDA Consultants	626-356-0823
	Kristin Haldeman	WMATA	202-962-1848
	Christopher Hamilton	Arlington County	703-228-3725
	Sheila Larson	PRTC	703-580-6129
X	Ronald Mitchell	DC Department of Transportation	202-671-2231
	Gerald Morrison	Virginia Department of Transportation	804-225-3709
	Theresa O'Steen	Montgomery County Commuter Services	301-565-7313
X	Valerie Pardo	VDOT	703-383-2227
	Vonnie Reynolds	Northern Neck Rideshare/PDC	804-333-6683
X	Charlene Robey	VDRPT	804-786-7968
	Peggy Schwartz	TAP/NBTMD	301-770-8108
	Howard Simons	MDOT	410-865-1296
	Jennifer Straub	NVTC	703-524-3322
	Francine Waters	Bethesda Transportation Solutions	301-656-0868
	Lois Wauson	CIC Research	858-637-4000
X	Eric Schreffler	ESTC	858-538-9430
	Rhoda Washington	Prince George's County	301-883-5688

<sup>\*</sup> Chair

NAME		ORGANIZATION/AFFILIATION	CONTACT NUMBER
	Christopher Arabia	MWCOG	202-962-9985
	Danette Campbell	MWCOG	202-962-3792
	Mark Hersey	MWCOG	202-962-3383
	Ron Kirby	MWCOG	202-962-3310
X	Nicholas Ramfos**	MWCOG	202-962-3313
X	Daivimani Sivasailam	MWCOG	202-962-3286

## 5. 2004 GRH Applicant Survey

The group discussed the respondent populations for the survey. Ms. Diggins asked how far back we should look at in terms of longevity or duration of the respondent using an alternative mode. The group agreed to look at all applicants who registered to the database. Ms. Robey asked why we would want anyone in the survey pool that registered before 1997. Ms. Diggins responded that we needed to look at all registrants in a comprehensive manner.

Next, Ms. Diggins distributed and reviewed the 2004 GRH Applicant survey instrument. She reviewed changes made to the survey from the 2001 survey.

The next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, May 19, 2004 at 10 a.m.